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Dear staff, parents and carers,  

Thank you for your continued support and patience regarding changes to learning 
arrangements at Maitland Grossmann High School. Please see below an update on the 
progress of buildings D and E. 
 

Building D and kitchen learning space update 

The tender is being finalised for façade repairs and the conversion of the existing food 
technology classroom into a VET standard kitchen in Building D. Construction is due to start in 
late March 2025.  

Façade repairs include re-cladding the exterior wall of Building D facing Cumberland Street. 
The kitchen learning space has been designed to fulfil the requirements of the courses 
currently offered at the school. This space will be located on the ground floor of Building D. 

Clarifications during the tendering process have meant that these works are now expected to 
be finished in Term 3, 2025. 
 

Building E assessment and review update 

We are continuing to work with the structural engineer and the independent hygienist in 
assessing the whole structure of Building E to finalise the Remediation Action Plan (RAP).  

We thank you for your patience and acknowledge that the RAP finalisation process takes 
time. The school community is front of mind as we consider the scope of work and effects on 
learning and teaching.  

The health, safety and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 
We appreciate the support of school staff, students and families. Thank you for your 
understanding. 
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